Advice to Those
Who Handled
Viet Children

Volunteers who contdacted
diarrhea or other symptoms
of infection afttr caring for
the Vietnamese -children
flown here earlier thig
month should econsult their
physicians, health officials
advised yesterday.

None of tht -children
showed any evidence thty
were carryine ‘“exotie’” or

~ dangerous tropical diseases,

accordinS to Dr. Fred Stark
at Letterman General hospi-
tal.

But many apparently did
carry common bacteria and
viruses that caused about
300 cases of diarrhta and a
few upptr respiratory infec-
tions among the 5000 volun-
teers, Stark said.

- There is still the possibili-
ty of viral illnesses like hep-
atitis arising in the velun-
teers, he said. Physicians
whose jpatients wert aﬁn&ng
volunteers: caring for the Vi-
ttnamese children should
contact Stark at Letterman.
His phone number is 561-
4275.




